
 
 
 

 

 
 
Dear Requester 
 
Request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (the Act) 
 
The council has considered your request which was received on 17 May 2021 and 
our response to your questions is shown below. 
 

1. Whether Nottingham City Council Provides any funding to Tuntum Housing 
Association for it's specialist housing services, such as Imaani House. 

 
Yes the council have recently started a Care, Support and Enablement contract with 
Tuntum Housing Association. 

 
2. How much funding Nottingham City Council Provides for specialist services, 
per person supported. 

 
The contract is paid at the CSE Rate which is currently £16.40 for the day rate and 
£12.01 for the night rate. 
 
There is not a block contract so there isn’t a set amount. Generally the council 
commission 105 hours of day support and 63 night hours per week which gives 24 
hour support. People have 1-2-1 hours commissioned on top of that. 
 

3. How much funding Nottingham City Council has provided for specialist 
services each year from 2018. 

 
The service has only just opened so we can’t give you an annual figure and as the 
funding is based on individual packages of care we cannot provide individuals 
commissioned hours. 
 
The council can advise we publish payments to suppliers online, please note however 
the vast majority of this published spend does not relate to specialist services but 
instead relate to Housing Benefit payments. This data can be downloaded here: 
 
https://www.opendatanottingham.org.uk/dataset.aspx?id=21 
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4. Who in Nottingham City Council is responsible for overseeing the use of 
these funds, or ensuring the funding provides good value for money for the 
council. 

 
The contract performance is overseen by the Contracting Team. Citizens are also 
reviewed annually by Adult Social Care in order to ensure that the support is meeting 
their needs and hours are adjusted as appropriate. 
 
You are free to use any information supplied for your own personal use. If the 
information provided is marked as published under an Open Government Licence you 
are free to reuse it, subject to the licence terms. However, if the information is not 
published under an Open Government Licence and you wish to reuse it, for example, 
by publishing the information or issuing copies to the public you are required to 
request permission for re-use of this information under the Re-use of Public Sector 
Information Regulations 2005 (RPSI). Your RPSI request must be in writing and 
include your name and address for correspondence, and specify the information you 
want to re-use and the purpose you intend to use it for.  
 
If you are unhappy with the response provided or with the handling of your request, 
you can ask for an internal review in writing stating the reasons for your 
dissatisfaction. Your request for an internal review should be made to the council 
within forty working days of the date of this letter. Please quote reference IG-15020 in 
all communications. 
 
You can contact the Freedom of Information Team either by email: 
FOI@nottinghamcity.gov.uk or writing to the Freedom of Information Team, 
Information Compliance, Legal & Governance, 2nd Floor, Loxley House, Station 
Street, Nottingham, NG2 3NG. 
 
If you remain unhappy after receiving the response to your initial complaint you can 
request an independent review from the Information Commissioner's Office at 
FOI/EIR Complaints Resolution, Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe 
House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF. You may also contact the 
Information Commissioner's Office by telephone on 01625 545745 or by email at 
mail@ico.gsi.gov.uk. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Freedom of Information Team 
Legal & Governance 
Nottingham City Council 
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